
   First Sunday of Advent                                                       November 28, 2021 
 

Visit us at: www.nekcatholic.com 
 

Saturday, November 27th BVM      
8:30 am - St. John – Jacob McNally                    by Fr. Lance W. Harlow 

9:00 am - 9:30 am – Confessions at St. John 

3:15 pm - Confessions at St. John 
4:00 pm - St. John – Millard & Ethel Belanger         by Priscilla & Robert Messier      

 

Sunday, November 28th First Sunday of Advent 
8:00 am - St. John – Susan Maurice         by Christopher & Lucille Maistros 

9:35 am - St. Elizabeth – For the Parishioners 

11:30am - Queen of Peace – Robert Bullard    by his friends, Suzanne & Alex 

 Confessions at QP before Mass (time permitting) or following Mass as needed 

 
Monday, November 29th Advent Weekday  
8:30 am – St. Elizabeth – Bernard Mathews by Ed & Carol Zuccaro 

  

Tuesday, November 30th St. Andrew, Apostle 

8:30 am - St. John – Henry & Julienne Haselton   by Reg, Rose & Renate    

Haselton      

Wednesday, December 1st Advent Weekday 

NO MASS                                   
 

Thursday, December 2nd Advent Weekday 

4:00 Adoration & Confession 
5:15 pm – St. John – Deceased members Sheridan Assembly #421, K of C 

                                 by St. John’s K of C 
 

Friday, December 3rd First Friday, St. Francis Xavier, Priest 
8:30 am - St. Elizabeth – Deceased members of Secular Franciscans 

    by St. Mary of the Angels Fraternity 

Adoration and Confession to follow Mass  
 

Saturday, December 4th First Saturday BVM, St. John Damascene, 
Priest and Doctor of the Church      
8:30 am - St. John – Jean Nagle 

9:00 am - 9:30 am – Confessions at St. John 

3:15 pm - Confessions at St. John 
4:00 pm - St. John – Heinrich & Marie Boehm by Reg, Rose & Renate    

Haselton 

Sunday, December 5th Second Sunday of Advent 
8:00 am - St. John – Mr/Mrs Arthur & Alice Menard 

9:35 am - St. Elizabeth – Healing for Billy Carnes through the intercession of 

Blessed Pier Giorgio Frassati   by Mary Ann & Bob Gessner 

11:30am - Queen of Peace – For the Parishioners 

 Confessions at QP before Mass (time permitting) or following Mass as needed 
 

          
        Adoration Chapel 
During the month of November we remember 
the souls in purgatory. Please make an effort to 
visit the Adoration Chapel and do a holy hour 
for family members, friends, strangers or 
parishioners who may be in purgatory. 
Although we don’t know who they are, God the 
Father does. These souls will also pray for you 
in thanksgiving. 
 

The Chapel is open daily 9:30am -9:00pm.  Tuesdays it is open 9:30am – 6:00pm.  
God bless you!  Fr. Lance W. Harlow, Pastor                                              
 
“Our Lord in the Blessed Sacrament has His hands full of graces and He is 
ready to bestow them on anyone who asks for them.”                                                              
St. Peter of Alcantar 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
Sunday, Nov. 28th – No Religious Education and Confirmation Class 
Sunday, Dec. 5th – 9:35:  Family Mass, St. Elizabeth Church 
 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
Fiscal Year: 7/1/21-6/30/22   Budgeted Regular Collection: $230,000 
Weekly Collection Year-to-date Nov. 21:  $103,935.90 
Collections & On-line giving Nov. 21:  $4,595.25 
 
Nov. 28 – No Second Collection 

 
 

Christ Our Hope 
Building A Vibrant Parish Campaign 

    

Beginning in December, 80% (instead of 60%) of new pledges and 
gifts made in December will go directly back to parishes to support 
our goals and 20% will be split evenly between faith formation and 
emergency aid.  The primary goal of the campaign has always been 
building vibrant parishes and this additional 20% boost will help 
many of us reach at least one of our goals. On December 4-5, an In-
Pew will take place with envelopes and inserts in each pew for 
parishioners to use.  Please consider a gift if you have not done so.  
visit: https://www.christourhopevt.org/donate 

Any contribution is greatly appreciated.    Thank you. 

Vermont Proposal 5:   The media’s coverage has successfully 
eliminated the preborn human being from the picture by calling 
abortion “women’s reproductive health care”.  It’s not health care, it’s 

killing a human being.  

PRAYER CHAIN UPDATE:  For all prayer chain requests, please contact 
Lynn Welch 802-467-3019 or Sally Young 802-535-7222                       
 
 

Please pray for parishioners who are ill or in need of prayers, especially: 
Charlene Chase, Connie Lapage, Martin Fortin, Charlie Weis, Karson St. Marie  

 
Focus 

 (Fellowship of Catholic University Students)  
They are praying for your prayer petitions that you leave at the 
Adoration Chapel!  I email them every week. 

 

A Prayer for the First Sunday of Advent 

Heavenly Father, as we begin this 

Advent, give light to our eyes and 

peace to our hearts. May the Lord 

find us watching and waiting in joy 

when He comes.  

We pray in Jesus' name. Amen.  

https://www.christourhopevt.org/donate


Good Shepherd Catholic School                    

Christmas Bazaar 

Saturday, December 11
th
 from 9:00 am - 2:00 pm 

 

We still have a couple of vendor spaces available. 

Call the school for more information - 751-8223 

Thank you! 
 

  

Parish Advent Retreat  

 

Come re-encounter Jesus! 

Come join your brothers and sisters on our Advent 

journey! 

Come experience the joy of believing in the Son sent by 

the Father to save us! 

 

O come, let us adore Him! 

 

December 18, 9:30-3:30, Queen of Peace 

Church 
 

No registration fee 

No charge for lunch 

 

To register:  Place registration form in basket during 

Offertory, OR Drop off at the Rectory, OR Call Tom 

Lovett at 802-751-8171.        
 

 
 

 
Year of St. Joseph 

“St. Joseph, my dear father, gaze upon 
me from heaven.  Detach me from the 
things of earth, obtain for me purity of 
heart, love of God and final 
perseverance.”            Blessed Bartolo Longo        

St. Joseph, pray for us 

 

The Society of St. Vincent de Paul, Corpus 
Christi Conference offers assistance in the name 
of Jesus to the needy in our community. To contact us 
call: Patrick McWilliams: 274-3542; Ann Lovett: 751-
8187; the Parish Office: 748-8129.   

We will arrange a visit to see if we are able to serve you!        
 

"If God is the center of your life, no words are necessary. 

Your mere presence will touch hearts."                                                  
St.Vincent de Paul  

Secular Franciscan Order 

“No one is to be called an enemy, all are your 
benefactors, and no one does you harm. You have 
no enemy except yourselves.”      St. Francis of Assisi 

For more information about the Franciscan Third Order at Corpus Christi 
Parish, please contact Anita Wellman at 751-5318. 

St. Nicholas Project 

The St. Nicholas Project is an association 

of Catholics who support the Kurn Hattin 

Homes for Children in Westminster, VT 

with material and financial donations. 

Founded by Fr. Harlow in 2015, we 

promote the good works of the children’s 

home.                                                                                         

To learn more, visit www.thestnicholasproject.com  

Corpus Christi Parish Religious Education News  
 

This past Sunday, the students made Christmas cards for the 
children at Kurn Hattin Homes for Children.  All the students enjoyed 
making them.    
Attendance at the monthly “Family Mass” at St. Elizabeth Church 
has been very good.  The students enjoy participating by bringing up 
the gifts, taking up the collections and passing out bulletins. 
 
 
 

Thank You from Deacon Phil Lawson 
“Thank you again for your kind welcome last weekend.  It 
was a joy to be with you!  Let us keep each other in prayer as 
we seek to encounter the Lord ever more fully, accompany 
each other, and joyfully live this mission in the world.  God 
bless you!”  -Dcn. Phil Lawson, Diocese of Burlington  

 
 
A Thanksgiving Thank you  
Since February I have been working in the office here at Corpus Christi 
Parish and have become aware of the many people who contribute so 
generously to this parish and help to make it a vibrant parish.  Thank you to 
Fr. Harlow and Deacon Pete, the liturgical ministers: lectors, altar servers, 
Eucharistic ministers, ushers, those who bring up the gifts, take up the 
collection, decorate the church, the musicians, the cantors, those in 
religious education: the families, catechists, DRE, volunteers, those who 
serve the needs of the community and parish:  Secular Franciscans, St. 
Vincent de Paul Conference, Knights of Columbus, those who prepare and 
serve the community dinners, caterers and volunteers for funeral 
luncheons, maintenance and janitorial crew who clean and take care of the 
buildings & properties, those who help count the collection and help with 
office duties, bulletin folders, cemetery caretakers, prayer chain group, pro-
life group, and for all those who pray whether at home or in the adoration 
chapel, privately or publicly, those who offer Mass intentions and those 
who bring communion to the sick or visit them.  Thank you to all the 
parishioners and those that I have not mentioned who do so much here.   
God Bless, Diane Bailey 

“We give thanks to God always for you.”  (1 Thessalonians 1:2) 
 
 

http://www.thestnicholasproject.com/

